
THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

August 12, 1942 

My dear Mr. Carter: 

The President has read with a great 
deal of interest all that you say in your letter 
of August fifth. He was delighted to receive 
those delicious melons and thanks you ever so 
much for your kind thought in sending them to 
him. 

The President asks me to convey 
his best wishes to you. 

A. G. Carter, Esq., 
President, 

Very sincerely yours, 

4« ~ 
Grace G. Tully 

Private Secretax-· 

Fort Worth Star-Telegram, 
Fort Worth, 
Texas. 


